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APRIL 2020 NEWSLETTER

Principal’s Message 

Hello wonderful MRE Community!  How the world has changed since I was last at school. Like you, my own thoughts have been all over the place as this pandemic has hit our shores.  I’ve been consumed by watching breaking news, reading the newspapers and googling many questions.  
Yet, I am inspired by the small acts of kindness that continue to connect us all.  One touching act came out of Nova Scotia, the rainbow connection.  Children drew pictures of rainbows to put in their windows with the message “We’re all going to be ok!” In our own community, children have begun to do the same: putting hearts in their windows and writing inspirational messages for those walking by to see.  

Although the month ahead is quite different than originally planned, rest assured that our staff has been connecting with one another virtually and beginning to plan learning opportunities for our children.  Teachers are looking forward to reconnecting with their students and to celebrating a new style of learning together. Your child’s teacher may be phoning you in the coming days and weeks.  The call may appear as “Unknown Caller” or “No Caller ID”.    
As we move into this uncharted territory it is more important than ever to stay optimistic and enjoy the small pleasures in our lives. Some day we will look back and remember the time that we all stayed home, slowed down the pace and spent time simply being together. I know I have been filling my days with activities like playing piano, cooking dinner as a family, going for long walks, and reading. 
Please continue to check your e-mails and the parent portal for updates.  Stay connected to one another virtually.  And enjoy the quiet moments that you may one day reflect upon with fondness.  
Mme Donna Servant



Mme Chelsea Lendvoy
Principal




Vice Principal
STUDENT LEARNING SURVEYS
The Provincial Learning Survey is unique in its scope, size and usefulness to schools.  It gathers information from parents, teachers and students on topics related to school environment, safety, and achievement.  The information is used for planning in individual schools and provides a district and provincial perspective.

In March the Learning Survey was administered to students in grades 4 and 7, all school staff as well as all our parent community.  (Previously had been only for parents of grade 4 and 7 children.) If you have not yet had the opportunity to complete the parent survey, it will remain open until April 17th.  We encourage parents to participate in this survey, as the results are important in identifying and celebrating current strengths, as well as determining where the school needs to focus improvement.  The surveys contain standard questions for the Province – in addition, questions from the school and/or district that focus on local conditions or issues may be included.  The survey can be completed electronically and can be accessed on the Internet at www.bced.gov.bc.ca/sat_survey/access.htm  Please follow the section under Direct Access (no logon number is required).  Scroll to district 42 Maple Ridge/Pitt Meadows and then scroll to Maple Ridge Elementary.
All responses are anonymous and confidential.  The surveys can be completed any time before April 17.  We look forward to your input!
READING CORNER

Reading cartoons is still worthwhile reading! 
Research has shown that boys often prefer more visual and nonfiction reading that contain facts and information while girls prefer more fictional stories.  If your son does not seem as interested in reading, try different types of literature.  Bring home some nonfiction books on amazing facts and strange creatures or more visual reading such as comic books (i.e. Garfield or Calvin and Hobbs).  Research has shown that comic books actually really help students to predict and infer.  Both are key reading skills that good readers use.  Remember, any reading is good reading because it all helps to reinforce the patterns within the English language.
PAC NEWS

Rotary Duck Race Tickets 

The PAC still has 44 rotary duck race tickets for sale $10.00 per ticket.  These tickets will be sold on a first come, first serve basis.  If you would like more information, please contact nekoalne@hotmail.com 

Stay Safe 

At this time the PAC extends well-wishes to everyone in our community. We hope that you are staying safe and healthy.  Take care!
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